
REGULAR SESSION

November 10, 2021

1. Woon Cho, President, Soon Cho, Vice President, Ayoola Amaefule, Vice President, 
Metro Supermarket, Inc., t/a Metro Supermarket, 7734 Landover Road, Landover, 
20785, Class D(R), Beer, is summonsed to show cause for an alleged violation of Section
6-304, Selling alcoholic beverages to an individual under the age of twenty-one of the 
Alcoholic Beverage Article of the Annotated Code R.R. No. 1 Sales to a Minor of the 
Rules and Regulations for Prince George’s County, to wit; That on or about August 17, 
2021 at approximately 8:37 p.m. one (1) underage female operative (20 years old) of the 
Prince George’s County Cadet Program and one (1) undercover police officer from the 
Prince George’s County Police Department entered Metro Supermarket located at 7734 
Landover Road, Landover, MD 20785. The operative retrieved one (1) six pack 12 oz can
of Bud Light (beer) from the standing refrigerator and then took the item to the cashier 
for payment. The cashier checked ID and accepted the payment (money exchange). 

2. Sumit Khaneja, Managing Member/Authorized Person, SK Stores, LLC, t/a Liquor 
King, 7053 Martin Luther King Highway, Landover, 20785, Class A, Beer, Wine and 
Liquor, is summonsed to show cause for an alleged violation of Section 6-304, Selling 
alcoholic beverages to an individual under the age of twenty-one of the Alcoholic 
Beverage Article of the Annotated Code R.R. No. 1 Sales to a Minor of the Rules and 
Regulations for Prince George’s County, to wit; That on or about August 24, 2021 at 
approximately 7:19 p.m. one (1) underage operative (20 years old) of the Prince George’s
County Cadet Program and one (1) undercover police officer from the Prince George’s 
County Police Department entered Liquor King located at 7053 Martin Luther King 
Highway, Landover, MD 20785. The operative retrieved one (1) four pack 16 oz can of 
Modelo (beer) and then took the item to the cashier for payment. The cashier did not 
request an ID and accepted the payment (money exchange). 

A virtual hearing will be held via Zoom at 7:00 p.m., Wednesday, November 10, 
2021. To attend, the link to the virtual hearing will be available one week prior on the 
BOLC’s website at http://bolc.mypgc.us or you may email BLC@co.pg.md.us to request the 
link. Additional information may be obtained by contacting out at 301-583-9980.
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